
This page was exported from - Shelburne Free Press 
Export date: Tue Jul 23 11:29:19 2024 / +0000  GMT

OPP investigate suspicious vehicle

	Dufferin OPP were dispatched to report of a suspicious vehicle 

At 7:50 pm on April 3, in the Sylvanwoods Subdivision of  Amaranth,  (namely Maplewood Drive and Woodlawn) a 13 year old

pedestrian was walking their dog. An older model white vehicle is observed idling west of Cherrywood Place on Maplewood Drive.

The pedestrian walked  westbound on Maplewood Drive and is followed by the vehicle. The lone male in the vehicle waves slowly

and deliberately at the pedestrian as he passes the location, proceeding westbound to the dead-end on Maplewood Drive. Not

recognizing the occupant, the pedestrian walks into the driveway of a familiar neighbour at the junction of Maplewood Drive and

Woodlawn Road. The suspect vehicle drives southbound onto Woodlawn Road proceeding to the dead-end, the driver staring at the

pedestrian as he passes.  The vehicle then hurriedly exits the subdivision area out of view of the pedestrian.

Suspect driver is described as  male, 40?50 years of age, ?unkempt' appearance, facial hair predominantly brown with white/grey

hair therein, short brown hair.

Suspect vehicle is white older model very squared edges, four door, rusted wheel wells, black mismatched panels on the front/rear,

very dirty in appearance.

If anyone has information regarding this vehicle please Dufferin OPP at 1-888310-1122.

Crime-Stoppers allows the public to submit their information anonymously online at www.crimestopperssdm.com  or by calling the

tip line at 1-800-222-8477, 24 hours a day. Your information could make you eligible for a cash reward of up to $2000.

For public safety tips residents  may check out the OPP web-site at www.opp.ca
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